
Press release – EP urges Venezuela to
restore democratic order and free all
political prisoners

Venezuela’s government must ensure the full restoration of the democratic
order and immediately release all political prisoners, urged Parliament on
Thursday.

In a resolution adopted by 450 votes to 35, with 100 abstentions, Parliament
strongly condemns the “brutal repression” exercised by the Venezuelan
security forces, as well as irregular armed groups, against the peaceful
protests, as a result of which more than 20 people have died and many
wounded.

MEPs denounce the continuing unconstitutional violation of the democratic
order in Venezuela and the lack of separation of powers and independence of
the branches of government. They object to the Supreme Court’s recent
decision to suspend the powers of the National Assembly (controlled by the
opposition), which they consider to be an undemocratic act that violates the
Constitution.

The text backs mediation efforts by many countries in the region and calls on
the EU’s High Representative for foreign policy to explore actively with
international and regional organisations “other measures that would enable
the EU to restore full democracy to Venezuela”.

Release political prisoners and allow free elections

The European Parliament stresses that “there can be no durable peaceful
solution for Venezuela in the long term if there are political prisoners”. It
urges the government to present an electoral calendar allowing free and
transparent electoral processes and to stop side-lining opposition leaders by
depriving them of their political rights.

Humanitarian crisis

 

MEPs also ask the authorities to allow humanitarian aid into the country, and
calls on the international community, and particularly EU countries, to
consider the humanitarian crisis that may arise as a result of the large
numbers of Venezuelans leaving the country.

Procedure: Non-legislative resolution
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